
WORD OF SUPPORT BY THE MAYOR OF :LEPHALALE LOCAL MUNICIPALITY, CLLR 

MOLOKO JACK MAEKO, AT THE OPENING OF THE TAUWFONTEIN MELKERY DAIRY 

SWISS 

 

PROTOCOL OBSERVED 

It is with great appreciation and excitement that I welcome everyone who 

made this project a success. The opening of this project coincides with 

the birthday month of our struggle icon, our hero the late Tata Nelson 

Rolihlahla Madiba. 

The fact that these project comes with the creation of jobs for our people 

is an achievement and also and a solution to the triple challenges of 

poverty, unemployment and inequality.unemployment is a nationwide 

challenge and it is only through partnerships with the private sector that 

we can find solutions.  

Our sincere gratitude goes to those who chose to establish this project in 

Lephalale. It is one of the much appreciated projects which directly 

aligns with Madiba’s quote when he said “As long as many of our people 

still live in utter poverty, as long as children still live under plastic covers, as 

long as many of our people are still without jobs, no South African should 

rest and wallow in the joy of freedom.” 

Programme Director 

We want to take this opportunity to wish the CEO and his/her  team 

great success and that our people benefit from this milestone. 

It is the responsibility of the Municipality to support any project that will 

bring change to the lives of our communities. We hope that the opening 

of these project marks the beginning of a good working relationship 

between the project manager, the community and the Municipality. 

With these few words we would like to wish the CEO of Tauwfontein and 

his team great success. Our doors will always be open whenever a need 

for engagements arises. 

I THANK YOU 


